
 

MCG message 
 
To:   All Blue Cross Complete providers 
 
Date:  March 3, 2025 
 
Subject: Doula providers required to report HD modifier  
 
Doula providers are required to report the HD modifier to support doula services billed.  
Doula services are to be reported as follows: 
 

 
In addition, doulas are encouraged to report the appropriate ICD-10 diagnosis codes within 
the range of Z55-Z56 to describe any relevant social determinants of health. 
 
Doula providers should review and update their billing practices accordingly to avoid claim 
delays or denials. For full details on reimbursement and billing guidelines, refer to section 
6.10 of the Medicaid Provider Manual* at michigan.gov.* 
 
If you have any questions, contact your Blue Cross Complete provider account executive or 
the Blue Cross Complete Provider Inquiry at 1-888-312-5713. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

*Our website is mibluecrosscomplete.com. While website addresses for other organizations are provided for reference, Blue 
Cross Complete doesn’t control these sites and isn’t responsible for their content. 

 
 
 

https://www.mdch.state.mi.us/dch-medicaid/manuals/MedicaidProviderManual.pdf
https://www.michigan.gov/mdhhs/keep-mi-healthy/maternal-and-infant-health/mdhhs-doula-initiative

